STRINGFELLOW ELEMENTARY SCHOOL
LOCAL SCHOOL GOVERNANCE TEAM

Tuesday, January 31, 2023
12:00pm

Attendance was taken. Members present were Dr. Robinson, Mrs. Cardin, Mr. Jenkins, Mr.
Cohran, Ms. Milton, and Mr. Knighton.

The minutes were read. Robinson moved to approve the minutes and Milton seconded the
motion. Minutes were approved.

We began reviewing Module 7. We started reviewing students assessments. We reviewed
assessments given in regular education and special education classrooms. Students at
Stringfellow Elementary will participate in MAP testing, Georgia Milestones, iReady testing,
and GAA. Teachers also use illuminate for formative assessments in the classroom. The district
is working on a more defined retention, placement, and promotion protocol. Mr. Knighton
reviewed the calendar process. The 23-24 calendar is available on the Colquitt County website.
We reviewed daily operations and emergency procedures. We discussed the Centigix system and
how it is helping Colquitt County. We discussed transportation and school nutrition.

Next, we discussed Stringfellow Elementary updates. We have two new personnel Mr.
Funderburk and Mrs. Richey. The assistant principal position has been posted for the 23-24
school year. We will have a parent night on February 16 in collaboration with 21st Century. The
parent night will be literacy based.

Mr. Knighton reviewed school improvement plans. He explained that teachers PLC coaching by
Dr. Owens was completed. Dr. Owens visited for a total of 6 days to guide the leadership team
and staff in creating Professional Learning Communities. The leadership team will continue to
work in PLCs to provide better instruction for students. Staff have also participated in restorative
practices. This will help to create positive learning environments for staff and students. Mr.
Knighton shared that Stringfellow has been identified as as CSI school due to GA milestones
scores falling in the bottom 10% in the state. This will allow Stringfellow to receive extra
support and additional funding. We will be working to come off the list. Stringfellow will be
getting a new playground soon. We have been identified as school that will receive a new HVAC
system. We reviewed important dates Our next meeting will be Feb 28, 2023 at 12pm.

Knighton moved to adjourn the meeting. Robinson seconded the motion. The meeting was
adjourned.



